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Sunday 28th February 2021                                  16 Rajab 1442 AH                                           www.olivehackney.com                                Issue: 125 

Full Re-Opening of School 
 

Our school will be re-opening to all pupils on Monday 8th 
March 2021. We wish to provide you with key information 
and resources to prepare you and your child(ren) for the 
transition back to school. Please read this bulletin carefully 
and follow all of the links for further information. We have 
also attached a number of posters to this bulletin which we 
hope will help you with preparation for returning to school. 
 

Back to School Preparation Day 
 

We are dedicating Friday 5th March 2021 for back to school 
preparations.  
▪ There will be no LIVE lessons on this day nor will the 

school be opening for any keyworker / vulnerable pupils. 
▪ All pupils will remain at home on this day.   
▪ We will post off-screen activities on our website on 

Wednesday. The activities will be sent via text to parents 
and will be uploaded to a dedicated page on our website:  
https://www.olivehackney.com/back-to-school/  
These activities will focus on mental health, well being 
and preparing all pupils to return back to school.  

▪ All staff will be in school all day making preparations to 
the classrooms and school buildings (all three sites) so 
that we can welcome all pupils back on 8th March 2021.   

 

First day back to school 

▪ Please remember to drop off your child at the correct site:  
Reception & Year 1 – Lower Clapton Road (LCR) Site 
Year 2, 3, 4 & 5 – New City College (NCC) site 
Year 6 – Cazenove Road site 

▪ We will continue to operate a staggered drop off and pick 
up system in the mornings and afternoons.  
Click on link for the timings: https://bit.ly/3uztpVn 

▪ All pupils will have their temperature checked and use 
hand sanitiser once they walk through the school gates.  

▪ All pupils will remain in class bubbles throughout the day. 
These bubbles will not mix at all during the school day. 

▪ Children can bring a snack as usual. We are hoping the 
fruit scheme for EYFS and KS1 will be back soon but until 
you are advised otherwise, please send your child in with 
a healthy snack such as fruit. Crisps, chocolate or biscuits 
are not permitted as snacks. 

▪ Hot lunches will be available as usual. Reception, Year 1 
and 2 continue to be entitled to a free lunch. If you have 
any queries, please contact the school office.  

▪ Please send your child to school with a clearly labelled 
water bottle. These must contain plain water and not 
cordial or fruit juice. 

▪ Children will be given their own equipment e.g. pens, 

pencils and rulers, there is no need for you to send them 

in with anything. 

▪ PE lessons will start back from the first day (as normal) 

 
 
 

Message from Principal (Mr. Mirza) 
 

Assalamu alaikum (peace be with you) 
I am delighted to be able to invite all the children to return 
back to school from Monday 8th March. This last year has 
been a huge challenge for everyone and I am sure you will be 
feeling a sense relief that the children will be returning back 
to school. We are looking forward to welcoming all the 
children and will work hard to get them on track with their 
learning. We know that returning to school following 
lockdown is a big change for the children, and for some, this 
will bring mixed emotions. Change can bring excitement, but 
also anxiety and worry too. Rest assured, we will do 
everything we can to ensure that all pupils have a smooth 
transition back to school.   
I hope you will find the information contained within this 
week’s parent bulletin useful. I will be dressing up in my book 

character costume as well on Thursday!         
I hope you enjoy the rest of the weekend. Wa’assalam. 
 

 Nurturing today’s young people, inspiring tomorrow’s leaders                   

 

Transition Back to School 
We fully appreciate that many pupils may have experienced 
great difficulty during lockdown including sickness, anxiety, 
or bereavement in the family.  Please use this online form to 
provide us with any information that you feel we should be 
aware of to help your child have a smooth transition back to 
school: http://bit.ly/2ZXVuYb 
 

Registration for Breakfast Clubs 
We will be re-opening our breakfast clubs from Monday 8th 
March 2021. If you would like your child to attend one of the 
breakfast clubs, you must register using the links below. You 
must re-register your child even if they attended a breakfast 
in the Autumn term:  
▪ Breakfast club for Year 2, 3, 4 or 5: http://bit.ly/3uAvRLn 
▪ Breakfast club for Rec & Year 1: http://bit.ly/3szGLyT 
▪ Breakfast club for Year 6: http://bit.ly/3aZEqY6 
 

First week back to school 

▪ We are very conscious that some children will be feeling 
anxious about their return. We will be supporting mental 
health and well-being by delivering plenty of PHSE 
lessons and fun activities in the first week giving them 
time to talk and explore their feelings. 

▪ Staff are looking at the layout of the classroom ensuring 
all children are facing the front with plenty of ventilation. 
Guidance says this is the best way to minimise 
transmissions of germs.  

▪ Whilst national tests will not take place this year, it is 
important we assess the children in the coming weeks, 
so we are able to personalise teaching and learning to 
meet the individual pupils needs. This will be done in a 
supportive way to avoid the children feeling anxious. 
 

 

 

https://www.olivehackney.com/back-to-school/
https://bit.ly/3uztpVn
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http://bit.ly/3szGLyT
http://bit.ly/3aZEqY6


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

It is World Book day on Thursday 4th March 
2021 and we will be using this opportunity to 
help pupils to develop a love of reading. We 
have lined up many activities throughout 
the week including: 
 

▪ Designing a bookmark 
▪ Re-creating a scene from their favourite story 
▪ Creating a storyboard of their favourite story  
▪ Creating a book review on their favourite story or 

newspaper 
▪ Reading for purpose and then producing a recipe or set of 

instructions etc. 
▪ Writing book recommendations 
▪ Taking part in LIVE online World Book Day events with 

popular children's authors including Zanib Mian. 
 

We are also running a number of competitions this week 
(with prizes!): 
 

▪ Get caught reading 
▪ Dress up in style 
▪ Light, camera, action 
▪ Epic readers 
▪ Family reading challenge 
 

Click on the following link for full details: 
https://bit.ly/3q49N8n  

 

Spirited Art Competition 
 

The Spirited Art competition deadline is Monday 1st March 
2021. Pupils must submit work to the school in digital format 
via their class email address. Late entries will not be accepted. 
 

 
 

Is your child shielding? 
If you have received a letter from the Department of Health 
and Social Care or your child’s GP, asking your child to shield, 
please can you send this letter to the school office as soon as 
possible.  
 

Lunch payments  
Parents wishing to pay for lunches for this half term can do so 
from Tues 2nd March 2021 via Parent Pay. The deadline for 
making lunch payments is Weds 3rd March 2021.   
 

School Office 
Our main admin office is now based at the Lower Clapton 
Road site (new building). If you need to contact the school for 
any reason, please only use the following contact details.  
Tel: 020 7112 2459  
Email: info@olivehackney.staracademies.org  
Address: 2 Lower Clapton Road, Hackney, London E5 0PA  
All forms and letters should be sent to the main office only 
using the above details. Office hours are 8:00am – 3:30pm. 
If your child is late to either of the Cazenove Road and 
NCC/UTC sites, please press on the intercom system and an 
admin staff member or member of the senior leadership team 
will assist.  
 

Important Email Addresses 
Please continue to use class email addresses to communicate 
with your child’s class teacher. Please remember that you 
should wait 1-2 days for a reply. Please avoid sending multiple 
emails. Here is a link to a full list of class email addresses: 
https://bit.ly/3bL5riJ 
Here is a list of other important email addresses: 
▪ General enquiries (or to contact the school leadership 

team): info@olivehackney.staracademies.org  
▪ Reporting pupil absences: 

attendance@olivehackney.staracademies.org  
▪ Queries related to Free School Meals: 

fsm@olivehackney.staracademies.org   
▪ Queries related to Special Educational Needs: 

send@olivehackney.staracademies.org 
 

Returning School Laptops 
 

If you received a laptop from the school, please can you start 
to return the laptops and chargers from Wednesday 10th 
March 2021. All laptops and chargers should be returned no 
later than Friday 12th March 2021. Please do not return the 
laptops on the first two days day of school.  
 

STAR Parent Surveys 
 

Last week, we sent out the link for the STAR Academies’ 
parent surveys. 
Here is a link to the survey: https://bit.ly/3uhLpUa  
This survey will capture feedback on your experiences of your 
child’s education during the recent period of school closures. 
The survey will also capture feedback on the views of those 
who have continued to attend school during the national 
lockdown and those who have been learning remotely during 
this period.  
Please ensure that you complete the survey as soon as 
possible and no later than Monday 8th March 2021.  
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Snap a picture of your child(ren) 

reading in a crazy (but safe) spot! 

They can be reading for pleasure or 

for a purpose! The idea is for them 

to express how crazy they are over 

reading. Send your photos into your 

class email for us to share on our 

Twitter page! Check out the photos 

below for some inspiration: 

We will be choosing the craziest/creative 

reading spot and awarding that individual 

with a grand, exciting prize! 

Who said we could not dress up into our favourite 

character whilst in a lockdown? 

Get creative this WBD and help your child(ren) 

step into the shoes of their favourite character! 

Try to use different resources around your house 

to make parts of your costume. Send in your 

photos, we cannot wait to see you in your 

characters! Check the images for some 

inspiration: 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Let you child(ren) get their listening and speaking, acting and drama skills 

into practise this WBD! Encourage your child/children to send in a short 

video clip (2/3mins) of them acting part of a story or their favourite 

character! For those with siblings, get them working on a scene together to 

make it even more exciting! You could encourage your child to read out a 

poem or even dress up like a news reporter and read out some breaking news! 

CLASS COMPETITION ALERT! 

Encourage your child to read the books assigned to them by their Class 

Teacher during WBD. We will be monitoring each class’s interaction and the 

class with the most reading minutes has a real, fantastic treat in store for 

them once we are back in school! Log on to Epic and get reading with your 

child to help them win! 



 

 

 

 

We all have a VERY busy daily schedule. Sometimes, you just need to stop and 

factor in some quality family time! So, Olive is setting YOUR family a challenge.  

Can you complete the whole swirl of reading genres as a family?  

Work your way around the swirl of different genres and tick off each one as you go along. 

Aim to be reading champions as a family, take turns reading, exploring your love for different 

genres and go that extra mile questioning each other on the text read!  We are giving you the 

month of March to work your way round until your family reaches the top of the world! 

 You are free to use the books available to you, if you do not have any books, do not worry! 

Class teachers will be assigning your child’s Epic account with a range of books for you to use 

as a family. Send us in your photos of you reading as a family or your reading board so we can 

see how you are getting on! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

At Olive Hackney, we are passionate about ensuring that our pupils develop into well-rounded individuals, through engaging in a broad and enriched curriculum. This includes 

gaining a range of knowledge and skills to help them become well-informed citizens. Ofsted uses the term ‘Cultural capital’ to define a person’s knowledge and skills of the 

wider world. It is widely accepted that a person’s level of cultural capital is a huge indicator of how well they are able to success academically and engage in wider society. We 

believe that engaging in culturally rich activities and conversations extends beyond school and into a child’s home. To support you with enabling these discussions with your 

child, our Subject Leaders will provide you with a prompt each week. These will be a fun, subject-related challenge to engage with as a family perhaps around the dinner table 

or during a family activity time. We hope you enjoy these! 

Subject focus: Literacy 

 

Ms Bauhadoor’s challenge to you!  

Have you heard or ever come across a Concertina book?  

Stories are a wonderful way to get your readers on a 

journey of your imagination. Let them step into your 

shoes and enter a different world. They are told by 

anyone and come from all over the universe.  

A concertina book is a simple yet powerful way of telling 

a story. It uses illustrations, words and of course a story 

plot! It helps children to improve on their speaking and 

listening skills as they tell their story aloud using their 

concertina book alongside! 

Why not give it a go as a family, send us in your photos 

or even a video of you telling your story with your 

concertina book! 

What you will need: 
 A4 piece of paper 

 Scissors  

 Cello tape  

 Pencil  

 Colouring pencil / felt tips  

 Decorations (if available) 

 A plan for your story! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zrTjnEQqFl0  

 

Check out these finished products!  

Looking forward to seeing you send in yours! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zrTjnEQqFl0



